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Dear Families  

We had a wonderful ‘try a school meal’ event in school this week, with the vast majority of 
children taking up this offer.  We had some excellent comments from children who normally have 
a packed lunch about how much they enjoyed their school dinner.  
Thank you, Donna and Diane! 
 
Extra-Curricular After School clubs  
Clubs have started this week.  If your child is not signed up to a club, and would like to take part, 
please contact the school office as we still have spaces available on a number of clubs.  We are 
only charging for Cookery Club and parents/carers who paid for other clubs last week have been 
issued with a refund. 
 
RHE Parental Consultation 
Relationships Education and Health Education became statutory in all primary schools in England 
in 2020/21.  As part of our ongoing commitment to seek parents’ views and keep you informed, 
we periodically consult parents on this topic.  We would like to have your feedback on our 
approach.  To this end, we have opened a consultation period during which we welcome your 
feedback.  To take part in the consultation, please do the following: 
 

• Access the Parent Consultation Tool here: 
www.tentenresources.co.uk/parent-consultation-primary 

 
You will need the following login credentials for our school: 
Username: st-joseph-dh9 
Password: wood-9 

 
• Undertake the Parent Consultation course provided. 
• Complete the following questionnaire:  

https://forms.office.com/e/M8S3TMWkfe 
• Send us your feedback by Friday 26th January 2024 

 
We hope that our approach assures you about the subject and that you are able to participate in 
this an important opportunity for you to be a voice within our school community. 
 
  
  

http://www.tentenresources.co.uk/parent-consultation-primary
https://forms.office.com/e/M8S3TMWkfe


 
 
 

 

  

Times Table Rock Star 

This week's 'Rockstar of the Week' is Lydia! Well done for your amazing multiplication and 
fantastic studio speed! Children can see all our TTRS winners on our 'Times Table Rockstars' 
display board outside the Year 6 classroom.  
 
 

St Joseph's are currently 8th on the TTRS leader board for schools in our area. This is a brilliant 
start to the new year. What an improvement. Well done, everyone! 
 

First Holy Communion 
A message from our trust... 
 
We are delighted to invite you to attend our very first "Pre-Loved First Holy Communion 
Wear" event on Saturday 10th February 2004 between 10am and 2pm.  
  
We have a small range of dresses, all in excellent condition, which have been donated to our 
Trust and are FREE to borrow! All we ask is that you return the outfits in a clean condition 
after the holy communion, ready for the next young person to wear. 
  
The PRE-LOVED shop is located at Bishop Wilkinson Catholic Education HQ, Barmston Court, 
Turbine Business Park, Nissan Way, Washington, SR5 3NY. 
 
To book an appointment, please email ethos@bwcet.com stating your preferred time.  
Thank you. 
 
 
A message from Nursery…  
Wow! What a wonderful start to the new term we have had in Nursery. We have welcomed 
new friends into our class and we are so proud of how well they have settled. We have been 
busy getting to know them and have all been such wonderful friends.  
This week, we have been reading ‘Supertato’ and have some fantastic discussion about the 
story particularly thinking about what had happened when Evil Pea came into our classroom 
and captured the Super Vegetables on the climbing frame! We have also been learning about 
healthy food and made some vegetable soup which we all tasted and agreed was delicious. 
Nursery – it’s all go! 
 
 



 
 
 

  

Star of the Week 

The following children have received a Star of the Week certificate this week:  

 

Nursery Cora 
For excellent ideas when discussing what we thought had 

happened to Supertato!  

Reception 

Theo For using lots of lovely language when telling us all about his 

first Jouvert, a Caribbean carnival, and for showing great 

knowledge about this celebration and his culture.  

Year 1 
Freddie For working hard in phonics and trying his best to improve his 

reading!  

Year 2 
Clementine For her excellent geographical knowledge when talking about 

the equator. 

Year 3 Toluwalase 
For excellent presentation and neat handwriting across all 

subjects.   

Year 4 Alfie 
For excellent presentation and neat handwriting across all 

subjects.  

Year 5 Arjun 
For excellent effort with handwriting and super maths skills this 

week.   

Year 6 Lily-Beau For some excellent long multiplication and ratio work in maths. 

 

House Points 

Children can earn house points from all staff during the week.  

Congratulations to St Cuthbert who earned the most house points this week. 



 
 
 

 

 

Attendance 

We aim to provide the highest quality education for our pupils. We know that they will only benefit 

fully from this high-quality school experience if they attend regularly and on time. When pupils are 

absent, they risk missing out on our carefully planned curriculum. Research also tells us that pupils 

who miss school can sometimes struggle to develop secure and lasting friendships.  

This week’s attendance is 95.84% 

Our target is 97% 

Nursery Reception Year1 Year2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

94.6% 98.4% 93.6% 95.9% 96.7% 92.86% 97.9% 96.4% 

 
 

Lateness 
This week, on average, 20 children were late for school. This is a slight decline in numbers – 
which means a slight improvement in those arriving on time.  We understand, of course, there may 
be unavoidable and genuine reasons for lateness.  We do, however, want to work closely with you 
to ensure all children are in school every day on time. Children are welcomed into school from 8.40 
in readiness for 8.45 start.  If you are still approaching school at 8.45, you children will arrive late 
into class which is unsettling for them.  Please give your children a relaxed start to the school day 
by arriving on time. 
 
If you child arrives late, this may well be recorded as an unauthorised absence. All incidents of 
lateness result in lost learning time.  Lateness can have a disruptive impact on pupils already 
engaged in their learning. 
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